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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
12 April 2023 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors M.Abraham (Chairman), Blogg, Holborn & Wood 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope , D.Morgan (Ferriby Shed),  
 

Minute No.  
PFC 22/ 
 
59. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllr Knight & D.Wyndham (Cricket) submitted apologies. 
 

60. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST - Cllrs Blogg and Wood 

declared an interest as members of the Bowls Club and D.Morgan declared an interest as a member of the 

Ferriby Shed 
 

61. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 8 MARCH 2023 - Resolved – that the minutes be 
accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 

 

62. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking 

63. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – The Park Warden reported that there has been damage done to a couple 

of repaired patches of the wet pour near the multiplay unit. These areas will be repaired as soon as the 

weather conditions are favourable.  It was also noted that some graffiti had been added to a wall in the skate 

park but that this would be covered over. 
 

64. CLERK’S REPORT  

64.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that since the last meeting the following actions had been 

completed, the wheelchair ramp had been delivered to the pavilion, the pavilion roof had been repaired 

and the request to use forms had been sent out.  It was noted that the water price had been increased 

by 8% and the planning application for Ferriby Shed had been submitted.  Finally it was agreed that 

the inclusion of additional open space next to the Playing Fields as part of the FER-B development site 

in the submission documents for the Local Plan Update was an excellent result and thanks were 

expressed to all parties who had helped lobby for this. 

64.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted. No concerns were raised. 
 

65. OTHER MATTERS 

65.1. Bowl’s Club – Cllrs Blogg and Wood explained that the bowls pavilion had suffered rain damage to 

the flooring and it was agreed by the other members of the committee that the repairs costing around 

£300 would be paid for by the Playing Field Committee.  Repairs to the shed roofs will also be carried 

out in the next month with the help from the Shedders, and materials for this work have already been 

purchased. 

65.2. Cricket Club – It was agreed that the showers should be repaired before the start of the cricket season 

and that the Playing Field Committee would get quotations for a new water heater to provide running 

hot water in the kitchen. 

65.3. Pavilion – It was agreed that two replacement LED light fittings would be fitted in the store room. 

 

The meeting closed at : 8.35pm 
Date of next meeting : 17 May 2023 


